
Sherman Township 

Meeting Minutes 

September 20, 2021 
 

Meeting held at the Sherman Township Hall, 3550 N Rolland Rd, Weidman, MI 48894 

Supervisor Johnson called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm 

Board Members Present:  Supervisor Johnson, Trustee Grey, Treasurer Clark, Trustee Simon and Clerk Livermore 

Board Members Absent:  none 

 

Trustee Grey moved to approve the agenda, Trustee Simon supported, motion carried.  

Trustee Grey moved to approve the minutes of the August 16, 2021, regular meeting, Trustee Simon supported, motion 

carried.   

Treasurer’s Report:  GF Ckg $111,411.53, Fire Ckg $95,338.33, Lake of Hills $7,233.73 Library Ckg $50,861.01, Tax Acct 

$304,434.47, GF ICS $150,032.45, Fire Acct ICS $250,074.31, GF CD $77,359.35, Library ICS $172,153.15 

Trustee Grey moved to approve payment of the bills, Trustee Simon supported, motion carried.  

Public Comment – None 

Old Business:      

ARPA Funds Application is still pending approval 

Playground Equipment – Supervisor Johnson has talked with Lincoln Township, and they are interested – but still trying 

to figure out how to get it moved and installed. 

Trustee Grey moved to approve B&E Seal Coat Cost and have this done yet this year, Supervisor Johnson supported, 

motion carried  

New Business: 

Maintenance was discussed in general, and it was decided Clerk Livermore, Trustee Grey and Carol Johnson would work 

on job descriptions/Bid Specs to have for our next meeting. 

Discussion on Gravel Roads for 2022 was discussed – the board decided on no specific roads but that we could let the 

Road Commission know we planned to do the 2 miles as part of the matching program. 

Treasurer Clark requested the board authorize contact of the twp attorney about writing off the delinquent personal 

property tax.  Supervisor Johnson moved to authorize consulting our attorney about the delinquent personal property 

taxes, Trustee Simon supported, motion carried. 

Reports from other township entities were heard. 

Individual Board member comments were heard. 

Trustee Simon moved to re-imburse Carol Johnson for blinds purchased for the COA end of the building at $192.73, 

Trustee Grey supported, motion carried. 

Supervisor’s Report was given – Work day for bleacher installation was set for Oct 9th at 8am.  Cost estimates for stump 

grinding at Sherman City Cemetery came in at $400 & $900 so the $400 bidder is re-bidding. 

Public Comments: Becky Thornhill from WBA let the board know she would like Woodruff Rd repaired – she stated it is a 

Class A road but in pour shape.  Would like something done to slow traffic down as well. 

Trustee Grey moved to adjourn, Trustee Simon supported, motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 8:47pm 

Respectfully Submitted by:  Denise M. Livermore, Clerk 


